
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Westside Neighborhood Council 
Name: Joseph Roth 
Phone Number: 
Email: wncseat18@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(16) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 10/14/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 11/04/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-0668-S6 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: In a regular monthly meeting of the Westside Neighborhood Council, the board voted to
authorize the Chair to advocate for redistricting maps that had advanced to the City Council. The
WNC has reviewed the maps and strongly support them because they reflect the High School
Attendance Zones within the WNC. 
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October 6, 2021 
 
 
 
LAUSD Redistricting Commission 
200 N. Spring 
Room 285 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Attention Andrew Westall, Executive Director 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Westside Neighborhood Council (WNC) 
representing approximately 80,000 stakeholders. 
 
WNC stakeholders feed into several elementary schools, three 
middle schools and two high schools. 
 
We have reviewed the maps and strongly support them as they 
reflect the High School Attendance Zones within the WNC. 
 
In 2010 some WNC stakeholders who feed into University High 
School were removed from CD 4 and placed in CD 1, losing their 
school board representative for University High School.  These 
maps place them back in CD4 where they belong. 
 
We want to thank the commission for all the time spent listening to 
and receiving input from the community. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Terri Tippit 

 

Terri Tippit 
WNC Chair 
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